
May 2021 Newsletter 

The May 18th monthly meeting will be live and members will 

meet Tara Emery, owner of 

Crème da la Baa Farm in Chan-

dler. 

 Tara Grows everything organi-

cally and sells her creamy 

fudge made with goats’ milk at 

local Farmers’ markets along 

with her homemade sourdough 

breads, cinnamon rolls, fresh 

veggies and fresh eggs from 

her 14 exotic chicken varieties.  

   Tara has hosted over 300 

farming interns from around 

the world during her 6 1/2 years 

as a member of the Worldwide 

Opportunities On Organic 

Farms. (woofUSA.org) The in-

terns get free room and meals 

while they are learning organic 

farming by working on the 

farms. 

        PHOTO BY STEVIE GRAVES 

Joan Adam and Stevie Graves visited Tara at her nearby farm and 

will take us on a virtual field trip to see the baby goats and visit 

with Tara.  We’ll leave the meeting a little early and walk across 

the street where we can meet Tara and buy her fudge and breads 

at the Sun Lakes Country Club Farmer’s Market. (BRING CASH) 



Schnepf Farms has been growing peaches for 
over 50 years. They grow 8 different varieties 
that ripen at different times throughout the 

month of May.    

  24810 E. Rittenhouse Road, Queen  Creek,  AZ.   

I’ve planned one last outdoor field trip for the season.  

 I hope you’ll join me for a luncheon tour of Schnepf Farms in Queen 
Creek Arizona! 

  Mark your calendar for Thursday, May 27th 9:15 am. 

We will depart from our usual carpool location at the Sun Lakes Medical Cen-
ter on the corner of Riggs Rd and Alma School Rd.  We’ll need to leave at 9:15 
to arrive in time for our 10:00 am tour of the farm. 

You can sign up for the field trip, at the 
SLGC meeting, on Tuesday, May 
18th.  Checks for $22 per person, will 
be collected, when you sign up.  Please 
make them out to STEPHANIE 
GRAVES.   You may ZELLE your money 
to 303-882-5277, but please let me 
know you are going to do that,  espe-
cially if your name will come through 
differently, than I know you.  I'll take 
cash, but I'd rather not.  Let me know if 
you need to make other arrangements 
to sign up , or pay.  I can do that, too! 

    Stevie Graves-Field Trip Coordinator  
StevieGraves@Hotmail.com  

(303) 882-5277 

 

We will be greeted by a host and taken on a train, and hayride. We will 
visit the family museum, and then finish with a "garden fresh chicken sal-
ad ", with a dinner roll , and a slice of pie.   The "Arizona Treasure tour" is 
$22 and it will last until about noon. You may want to bring some shop-
ping money to take home a homemade peach pie or something fun from 
their gift shop!       Wear your name tag and a mask, please.  



Butterfly Wonderland field trip to Scottsdale Boardwalk 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

So many fun pictures were submitted. Sorry they didn’t all fit in this space.  Such a great Photo Opp.!!! 



Karen Kwarkler is originally from New York.  She was an Art 

Teacher for 30 years and an avid gardener.  She says she is “stumped 
by the soil here” and looking forward to learning more about gar-
dening in this climate.  She attended the impromptu field trip to see 
Carol Shores “Hollyhock Heaven” garden and met about 20 of the 
members. She was invited by her neighbor Janice V. Smith. 

Brenda & Larry Van Manen moved to Sun Lakes 

in October from North Carolina. They wanted to be 
closer to their daughter in Phoenix.  They enjoy trav-
eling, gardening, walking their cute little doggie and 
are learning to host gold fish in their pond. 

   

A note from our club Librarian: 

Don’t forget that we have a library shelf on wheels at every 

meeting with books on plants that actually thrive in our area. 

 You can check them out for free. This is one of the books available.                                                         

Welcome our NEW MEMBERS! 



     “Here’s a ‘sneak peak’ at what I have lined up 

 for our future meeting on June 15th.  

 Can you guess what we’ll be learning?   

    My term as Speaker Coordinator will be ending in a 
few months and there is an opportunity for a member to 

plan speakers with 
the help of the 
board. Please talk to 
me or Starla, so we 
can help with the 
transition.         
Thanks! 

      Joan Adam” 

 

 

 

Joan has done a great job 
confirming interesting speak-
ers during a difficult year.  
She’s a fine artist and will be 
traveling to art shows in the 
coming months. She’ll be at-
tending garden club events 
when she’s in town. 

 We are starting to plan now 
for January 2022 speakers. 
The board members meet at a restaurant 1 week before the monthly meet-
ing and we have fun planning events and visiting. Starla 



 Kat Karpinen invited the 

members to visit her gar-

den that she created at 

her church in Chandler. 

She had an open house on 

Saturday April 24th. Her 

garden is thriving and 

she’s feeding the home-

less! 

      Kat, Patrice, Marge, Sherrian & Starla 

   (Marjorie toured earlier with her husband) 



Car- ol 

Carol & Stan Shores invited members to see their beautiful Hollyhock garden on 

Beechcreek Drive, in Sun Lakes.  We decided to have an impromptu garden tour that 

became a house tour and gab session with refreshments!  Patrice and her sister Debby 

brought homemade cookies and dip and veggies and Sheryl brought lots of wrapped 

snacks to go with our iced tea.  We had people coming and going for 2 hours. 

Carol Shores and Sue Elsner 



“Thank 

you’’to all 

of the 

members 

that 

shared 

your pic-

tures! 



Our April Meeting was live and we had about 40 

people gather including 3 visitors that all joined! 

Cameron McChesney was charming in his pas-

sion for continually learning about gardening.  He 

recommended several books about how to mar-

ket your garden to create a profitable business.  

 He brought a tub full of fresh veggies and eggs 

and he sold every bit to members! 

His Greenhouse Garden is every Sat-

urday from 9-12 noon except for July, 

August and September. They close 

during the hot months. 

 His hens lay eggs that look like East-

er Eggs. 

Cam@GreenhouseCreative.net 

    Lyndi & Denese 

 We sold $113 
on raffle tickets 
in April. Thanks 
for your support! 

 We appreciate 
all of the Raffle 
donations from 
our members. 

“Thank you” to Karen Downing, Marti Kellogg and 

Mary Jencsok for bringing refreshments.  We had 

packets of pistachios, cookies, candy easter eggs and 

little bottles of yogurt drinks!  Mary Jencsok arrived 

early and had a beautiful table set up for our social 

time.  She sent around her clipboard and several 

members volunteered for upcoming months. 



Member Submission: After hearing Cameron McChesney talk about his Green-

house Garden, I was inspired to visit the following Saturday Farmers’ Market with my 

friend Patrice. We found the displays of fresh veggies to be like pieces of art! 

We picked up recipes and I went home and made fresh vegetable soup.  Now 

I know what a parsnip tastes like!      Sherrian Beagle 



It’s easy and secure to join on our web site. Check out 

SunLakesGardenClub.org 

Be sure to email your  

MUG SHOT  

for our club roster to 

 

 

 

  

Starla100@aol.com 

Or text it to (480) 540 

8080 


